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              Riverside-San Bernardino Counties  

The Inland Orchid News. 

 

  

Regular 

meetings are held on the 

2
nd

 Thursday of the 

month.   

 

Regular meetings 

include: 

 

Plant Judging 7:15pm 

 

Meeting 7:30pm 

 

Speaker  7:45pm 

 

Refreshments & 

Judging Results 8:45pm 

 

Opportunity 9:00pm 

Meetings are held at the 

San Bernardino County Museum 

Second Thursday of each month 

Show-N-Tell @ 7:15 pm 

Meeting @ 7:30 pm 
 

 

Don’t you just love phalaenopsis?  They are delicate and 

come in a variety of colors with spots, stripes, and art 

shades.  Some are very delicate and others have thicker 

petals for a more long lasting flower.  This is a good time to 

see this as the “chilling” period is almost upon us.  Learn 

what you need to know in order to have your phals bloom 

their prettiest this coming spring. 

 

The society is pleased to present a DVD from the Orchid 

Digest entitled “Phalaenopis: the Genus and Culture” which 

will be presented at our October meeting.  This will be a 

narrative assisted program with Don Phillips as the 

narrator.  Hope you will be able to make it.   

 
A few pictures of the orchids/displays at the Fascination of Orchids Show. 
 

   

      
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



    

 

 

    Standard Catts    Odonts/Onc.    

    Grand Champion – Gene & Sandy Collins 

    1
st
-Gene/Sandy Collins 1

st
 –Karl Trisler 

  Show-N-Tell   2
nd

-Gene/Sandy Collins 2
nd

- 

  September   3
rd

-Gene/ Sandy Collins 3
rd

-  

      

  Standard Catt  Miniature Catts   Paphs   

  Cult – Bob Laughlin  Cult-    Cult- 

    1
st
 –Gene/Sandy Collins 1

st
 –Jamie Stewart 

  Mini Cym   2
nd

 –Joe Kles   2
nd

-Karl Trisler 

  1
st
 – Bob Laughlin  3

rd
 –Karl Trisler  3

rd
 -  

  2
nd

 – Bob Laughlin   

      Cymbidiums    Vanda  

  Paphiopedilum  Cult-.    Cult- 

  1
st
 – Bob Laughlin  1

st
 –    1

st
 – Betty Chambers

 

      2
nd

 –    2
nd

 –Karl Trisler 

  Vanda   3
rd

 –    3
rd

 –Karl Trisler 

  Cult – Betty Chambers    

  1
st
 – Bob Laughlin  Mini Cymbidiums   Phalanaepsis 

  2
nd

- Dann Dunst  Cult -    Cult – 

  3
rd

 – Betty Chambers 1
st
 -    1

st
 – Gene/Sandy Collins 

  H/M Bob Laughlin  2
nd

 -    2
nd

 – Karl Trisler 

    3
rd

 -    3
rd

 – Ron/Linda Lang 

  Other    

  1
st
 – Nessa Rosenbaum Dendrobiums    Other 

  2
nd

 – Dann Dunst  Cult –    Cult –  

  3
rd

 – Dann Dunst  1
st
 –    1

st
 – Karl Trisler  

  H/M Dann Dunst  2
nd

 –Joe Kles   2
nd

- Gene/Sandy Collins 

    3
rd

 –Karl Trisler  3
rd

 – 

  Species 

  1
st
 – Dann Dunst  Species 

  2
nd

 – Dann Dunst  Grand Species Champion – Nessa Rosenbaum 

  3
rd

 – Bob Laughlin  1
st
 –Nessa Rosenbaum 

    2
nd

 –Karl Trisler 

    3
rd

 – 
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September Orchid Show Winners 

 Enjoy having some 

refreshments?  

 

 Bring a treat and 

receive a free raffle 

ticket for the general 

raffle.  Both snacks 

and beverages are 

most welcome. 
 

 

 



         

         

          

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

      
 

         
 Images courtesy of Orange County Ranger, Orange County Species Society 
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Roster Changes 

and Additions 

 

New members: 

Nikki Campbell 

501 N. 9
th

 Street 

Colton, CA 92324 

909-219-5312 

Ncampbe11@hotmai

l.com 

 

Welcome new 

members!  We hope 

that you will find 

the society to be a 

fun and educational 

way to learn more 

about growing 

orchids. 

 

Roster Corrections: 

 

Denise Kles e-mail 

DKles1@hotmail. 

Com 

 

Tom Gibbs phone 

is: 

951-654-1437 

 

Please make the 

necessary 

corrections in your 

roster.   

 

Don’t have a roster 

yet?  See Linda 

Lang at the meeting 

to get one. 
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In our efforts to 

conserve our 

funds for the 

society, anyone 

wishing to 

receive the 

newsletter by 

email 

(Microsoft 

Word format or 

PDF) please 

contact Sandy 

Collins (909) 

794-7426 the 

society 

postage, it also 

saves time on 

printing, 

folding & 

mailing 

newsletters. 

 
 

       

     
Betty Chambers and speaker  Lisa and Nico-Vendor  Society Display 
Doug Overstreet   Lico Orchids               After Judging on Friday   

  

     
Member Plant Sales by  Raffle Table manned by Linda presented the certificate to 

Jamie and Doreen Stewart                Ron Lang and Tom Gibbs Ken and Employees of Sunshine 

       
Species Grand Champion -Enc. radiata            You Can Grow Orchids  

Owned By Nessa Rosenbaum            Program by Dann Dunst 

     
Jamie Stewart making sure our Design by: Steve Hagerth  

Orchids didn’t die in the 100+ heat        First Place  Design of Excellence  

 

   
Grand Champion-Lc Hawaiian Fascination Of Orchids Show 

Search. Owned by Gene and  

Sandy Collins 

Collins 
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Officers 20114-2015 
 

President: Don Phillips 

1
st
 Vice President: Open 

2
nd

 Vice President: Nessa 

Rosenbaum 

Board Secretary: Laura Gerdwagon 

 

Membership Secretary:  

Linda Lang (951) 663-5237 

Treasurer: Sandy Collins (909) 

794-7426  

Appointments 

 

Auction: OPEN 

Greeter:  OPEN 

Hospitality/Kitchen: Various  

Web Site-Jim Spence 

Newsletter: Sandy Collins 

Plant Sales: Jamie Stewart  

Raffle Tickets: Laura Gerdwagon  

Speakers: Micaela Solis 

Sunshine:  Jim Neuhalfen 

Parliamentarian:  

AOS/Orchid Digest: Sandy Collins 

Southland Rep: Micaela Solis 

Equipment: Nessa Rosenbaum 

Historian: OPEN 

Spring Show 

 

 

 

Board Members 

 

 

Pat Engel, Linda Lang 

 

Laura Gerdwagon, Nessa  

 

Rosenbaum, Jim Spence, Ron 

Lang 

Newsletter Editor 

 
 

 

Deadline for newsletter 

submissions is the last 

Sunday of the month. 

Contact: 

 

Sandy Collins 

 

 

Board Meeting 

 

The next board 

meeting will be held 

on Sunday, October 

26 @ 3:30 pm at the 

SB County Museum. 

The board meetings 

are held on the 

fourth Sunday of the 

month and the 

general society 

membership is 

always welcome. If 

you are a board 

member and you are 

not able to attend 

please notify Don 

Phillips 

 

 

 

Remember: 

Support your local orchid growers and tell them you are a member of the 

Riverside-San Bernardino Counties Orchid Society.  Who knows…you 

may receive a discount! 

 

 

 

 

RSBCOS is unable to participate with a display this year, individual entries are welcomed, all entries 

will need to notify registration as individual entries (a separate table will need to be provided as 

individual entries). Entry form required information is shown below & additional info can viewed on 

the website www.orchidshow.org  
Volunteers: Brenda Ward brendarward@hotmail.com  

Registration: Bob Lauri bklauri@yahoo.com 

 

They may also contact Micaela Solis by phone (951-315-6364) or email. Orchids365@icloud.com 

   

http://www.orchidshow.org/
mailto:brendarward@hotmail.com
mailto:bklauri@yahoo.com


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 About Our Society… 

The Riverside-San Bernardino Counties Orchid Society (RSBCOS) was founded to further 

the understanding and appreciation of orchids by its members locally and to aid in a 

worldwide effort to improve man’s knowledge of them. 

Meetings are held 

at San Bernardino 

County Museum 

2024 Orange Tree 

Ln. 

Redlands, CA 

92374 

 

 

 

Celebrating our 

63
th

 year! 

RSBCOS 

P.O. Box 10423 

San Bernardino, CA 

92423 

October 2014 

Newsletter 

    

 

We want to extend a huge thank you to all the following for doing such a great job at our orchid 
society show held at Sunshine Growers Nursery.  All three days were in the triple digits heat wise 
and you are all to be commended for all the hard work in unbearable conditions. 
 
Jamie and Doreen Stewart for the plant sales table (all three days!), Don Phillips for setting up 
and tearing down and all things in between including a repotting program, Pat Engel for bringing 
us goodies to eat and drink, Tom Gibbs for hauling society stuff back and forth and for being 
there for the show, Karl Trisler for bringing some wonderful plants and for helping out as well, 
Michael Madrigal for helping set up, Betty Chambers for bringing her beautiful plants for 
judging and helping to make the display noteworthy, Paul Bechtel for being a judge, Steve 
Hagerth won the top design award "Design of Excellence" and helped with set up and take 
down. Michiko Kidwell for tearing down, Joe Kles and Denise Kles for bringing plants and 
selling raffle tickets on Sunday, Dann Dunst for giving his program on “Anyone Can Grow 
Orchids”, Gene and Sandy Collins for beautiful orchids, setting up and taking down, Sandy's 
class on orchid gifting and getting plants ready for judging, Grace Martin for being there to help 
set up and scurrying around doing the odd bit to help get things ready and for showing up a 
second day to help out, Micaela Solis created the certificate of appreciation presented to  
Sunshine Growers Nursery, Marilyn Halfermalz also helping to set up and be around for 
whatever needed to be done, Nessa Rosenbaum who came on Sunday with Laura Gerdwagon 
to sell raffle tickets and be on hand to help out and tear down the show, Joyce and Chris Dean 
who hauled tables to and fro for all of us and Joyce  also presented a class on designing with 
orchids and.for coordinating the show schedule for both societies and all the extra stuff she does 
behind the scenes no one knows about, and especially to Ron and Linda Lang through 
diligence and perseverance got this whole shebang set up and working.   
 
The members really stepped up to make the show a success. If I’ve not listed your name and 
you helped out, I apologize – your help was truly appreciated. 
 


